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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 17, 2024 
 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on September 17, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Clerk Kraak, 
Treasurer Veldheer; Trustees Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. Also present: Manager Eggleston.  
  

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Salisbury. 

 
Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the agenda.  Trustee Brink supported the motion which 
passed.  
 
Trustee Brink motioned to approve the consent agenda.  Trustee Salisbury supported the motion which 
passed.  
 

Business Items: 
a. Supervisor Oonk opened the public hearing for the 2025 Annual Budget. After 

discussion, Treasurer Veldheer motioned to close the public hearing. Clerk Kraak 
supported the motion which passed. 
 
Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve RESOLUTION #977 2025 BUDGET. Trustee 
Bosma seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote:  
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma.  
 

b. Trustee Riemersma motioned to approve a change order of up to $25,000 for the 
Adams Street Slope Stabilization Project. Trustee Salisbury seconded the motion which 
passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. 
 

c. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve RESOLUTION #978 REZONE DENIAL – 
HUNDERMAN. Trustee Brink seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote:  
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma.  
 

Committee Reports: 
a. LIBRARY– Our contract with Howard Miller Library needs to be renewed before 

December 31. The City of Zeeland will send a draft contract to Manager Eggleson in a 
few weeks.  
 

Supervisor/Superintendent Comment: 
- We are still waiting on final agreement for the Wyoming Water System water main project 

from the Ottawa County Road Commission.  
- Have contacted Jamestown Township and City of Zeeland regarding bike path maintenance 

but will proceed with a bid package for snow removal to prepare for this winter season. 
- PAR plan grant could provide 4-6 cameras to be added to Drenthe Grove Park. 
- Consumers Energy will attend the October 1st Board meeting to further discuss the 

Campbell plant closure. 
 

Public Comment: A concern was shared with the speed of drivers on 96th Avenue near Woodbridge Street. 
Additional policing was requested.  
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Treasurer Veldheer motioned to adjourn. Trustee Bosma supported the motion which passed. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:37 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak – Clerk  


